
Public Hearing Minutes  
SOUTH DAKOTA BOARD OF TECHNICAL PROFESSIONS 

Friday, September 17, 2021 
2525 W. Main St., Suite 211, Rapid City, SD 

or Zoom Conference Call 
 

The South Dakota Board of Technical Professions held a public hearing at 8:30 a.m. MDT on 
Friday, September 17, 2021 in its Board Room and via Zoom Conference Call.  
 
The purpose of the meeting was to conduct a public hearing on the proposed rules of the Board 
numbered  §§, 20:38:27:01, 20:38:27:07, 20:38:30:01, 20:38:30:02, 20:38:30:03, 20:38:30:04, 

20:38:31:02, 20:38:31:04, 20:38:32:03, 20:38:32:04, 20:38:33:10, 20:38:34:01, 20:38:35:02, 
20:38:37:05, 20:38:38:03, 20:38:38:05, 20:38:38:06, and chapter 20:38:39.   
 
Hearing Officer:  Colby Flynn, Chairman, remotely from Sioux Falls, South Dakota  
 
Members of the Board in Attendance: Members Mike Albertson; Steven Thingelstad; Steve 
Peters and Catherine Dekkenga in the Board Room. Others present via Zoom Chairman Colby 
Flynn; Ryan Callaghan; and Jared Carda. 
 
Others in attendance: Guests Nancy Hoines, SDES, DPC, ACEC; Tanya Olson, SD Chair of 
ASLA Nebraska/Dakotas; Board Counsel, Graham Oey; Staff members; Kathryn Patterson and 
Lorrie Thompson.  
 
Written Testimony:  None 
 
Oral Testimony: Board Counsel, Graham Oey, noted that there needed to be a punctuation 
correction in a rule which was corrected during the hearing.   
 
Albertson made a motion to approve rules with the punctuation modification as proposed by 
Legal Counsel. Dekkenga seconded the motion. MOTION PASSED. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  

 
Kathryn Patterson 
Executive Director 

Adjournment: 8:40 a.m. MDT 




